

E/06/16

Minutes of a meeting of the Environment Committee of Buckingham Town Council held on Monday 13th February 2017 in the Council Chamber, Cornwall’s Meadow, Buckingham at 7pm.
Present:


Cllr. Ms. J. Bates




Cllr. P. Collins




Cllr. Mrs. M. Gateley




Cllr. J. Harvey




Cllr. P. Hirons

                 

Cllr. D. Isham 


Vice Chair
               


Cllr. A. Mahi



Mayor
               


Cllr. Ms. R. Newell


Chair



Cllr. Mrs. L. O’Donoghue 




Cllr. M. Smith




Cllr. Mrs. C. Strain-Clark

               


Cllr. R. Stuchbury

In attendance:        Mr. L. Phillips 
Green Spaces Manager



Mrs. N. Stockill
Committee Clerk


Ms. C. Child

Deputy town Clerk 

780/16 

Apologies for Absence
Apologies were received and accepted from Cllrs. Bloomfield and O’Donoghue.
781/16 
Declarations of Interest
Cllr. Stuchbury declared an interest in agenda item 10, Football Pitch Maintenance.
782/16
Minutes

To receive the minutes of the Environment Committee meeting held on Monday 12th December 2016 and approved at Full Council on the 23rd January 2017.       

Cllr. Smith asked for actions from minutes 640/16, 641/16 and 642/16 to be added to the Action List.                       ACTION GREENSPACES MANAGER 
783/16
Action Report

To receive the report and note the updated information.


386/16 (Michaelmas Cottage) Cllr. P. Collins requested an update. 








         ACTION TOWN CLERK

261/15 (Access Awareness, Benches) – Cllr. Strain-Clark requested an update from the Town Clerk. 


         ACTION TOWN CLERK
784/16
Budgets

Members noted latest figures.







785/16
Festival of Health

To receive a written report from Cllrs. Harvey and Bates.



Cllr. Harvey spoke to Members about his aspirations for a Festival of Health in Buckingham and said that NHS England had offered £2k towards event planning. Cllrs. Bates and Harvey AGREED to lead on the planning of the festival and any liaison with local groups/schools. Cllr. Harvey said that it was their hope that the event would bring together residents, local groups and organisations, creating a network for the future and help to promote and sustain health within the town. Cllr. Harvey stated that the Festival of Health would be branded as a Buckingham Town Council event in partnership with NHS England. 
Members received the report, AGREED to support the event and thanked Cllrs Bates and Harvey for their involvement. 
786/16
  Buckingham Dementia Action Alliance

To receive a presentation from Eileen Winston, Steering Group Chairman of Buckingham Dementia Action Alliance on National and Local Dementia Action Alliances, and specifically the local work towards creating a Buckingham Dementia Friendly Community.
The Chairman noted apologies from Eileen Winston and remitted the item to the next Environment Committee agenda.        ACTION COMMITTEE CLERK
787/16
 Review of Hire Rates for Lace Hill Sports and Community Centre

To receive a written report from the Deputy Town Clerk




Members received and discussed the report, raising concern over historical agreements with the group Mind the Gap. Members were in agreement that the LHSCC office should not be used by the nursery and the pricing and terms of their contract should be in line with other organisations hiring the facility. The Deputy Town Clerk explained that Mind the Gap’s current contract was expiring in March 2017 and the Office had been in discussion with them regarding the terms of their extension. Members were invited to visit the LHSCC to meet the team and witness how the group functions. 

Proposed by Cllr. Stuchbury, seconded by Cllr. Harvey and AGREED the report recommendation with a caveat that the hire rates are reviewed in 6 months. 




    ACTION DEPUTY TOWN CLERK
Proposed by Cllr. Harvey, seconded by Cllr Smith that a full review of Mind the Gap’s contract is brought to the next Environment Committee. 








         ACTION TOWN CLERK 

[Clerk’s note the report recommendation: To agree the proposed new rates for all new hirers.

To agree the rate amendment for current hirers, but for these adjustments to be deferred until the end of each hirers’ next block booking, to allow a notification period of at least 10-weeks]
788/16
Badminton Equipment at Lace Hill Sports and Community Centre

To receive a written report from the Lace Hill Sports and Community Centre Coordinator  











Proposed by Cllr. Smith, seconded by Cllr. P. Collins and AGREED option B, subject to equipment being competition standard. 

Deputy Town Clerk to investigate the standards of Badminton League competition 




    ACTION DEPUTY TOWN CLERK
789/16
  Football Pitch Maintenance Programme 





To note attached programme and receive a verbal update from the Greenspaces Manager.
Members received and discussed the report. 

Proposed by Cllr Harvey, seconded by Cllr. Smith and AGREED for a formal budget on the whole LHSCC facility, including staffing costs to be presented at the next Environment Committee.           ACTION DEPUTY TOWN CLERK 
790/16
Sports Pitch Hire Proposal – Buckingham United

To receive a written report from the Deputy Town Clerk




Cllr. P. Collins raised concern over the contract length and recommended that a contract specialist is employed to review the documents. Members AGREED the report recommendation in principle with the following caveats: The Town Clerk seeks professional assistance in drawing up the contract. The final contract comes back to Committee for agreement and costs are not fixed for a 10 year period.         


         ACTION TOWN CLERK
791/16
Cemetery Handbook and Fees

To receive a written report from the Greenspaces Manager 


        

Cllr Gateley noted the following typographical errors: 

· Section 5.2 - ‘off’ instead of ‘of’ 
· Page 13. Should read ‘Citizens Advice’ in place of ‘Citizens Advice Bureau’.  
· Cemetery Management – The title of the Town Council’s website should contain an apostrophe.  
Cllr. Smith suggested adding email addresses into contact details. 

Cllr. Harvey asked if the document would be updated for the new Tingewick Road cemetery. The Green Spaces Manager explained that a new handbook would be required with a separate schedule of fees. 
Cllr. Mahi noted that Oxfordshire Council were not charging for still birth burials. Members AGREED that cases would be considered on a case by case basis. 

Proposed by Cllr Smith and seconded by Cllr. Harvey to receive and accept the report, fees and implement as AGREED.
Members discussed recent events at Brackley Road Cemetery where human remains were discovered in an unused burial plot. Cllr. Smith said that the Deputy Town Clerk had dealts with the matter professionally and sympathetically. Members noted their thanks to all staff involved in the incident, the Town Clerk, Deputy Town Clerk, Green Spaces Manager, and Ken Horne, Grave Digger.
792/16
CCTV

Remitted from Resources Committee (Jan 17) for Environment Committee to investigate the purchase of a new CCTV system.

Members discussed the current CCTV system and effectiveness in reducing anti-social behaviour in the town. 

Proposed by Cllr. Smith and seconded by Cllr. Harvey for the Green Spaces Manger to produce a report on a replacement system including effectiveness of the current cameras and indicatives costs.                        ACTION GREENSPACES MANAGER
793/16
Access Awareness

Cllr. Strain-Clark requested that all Members utilise Disabled Go’s website and feedback on any facilities that may have been updated around the town. 
	Proposed by Cllr. Smith and seconded by Cllr. Harvey to RECOMMEND to Full Council the all Members use Disabled Go website and feedback on improvements to any properties.








               ACTION COMMITTEE CLERK
794/16
Buckingham Community Wildlife Project
Verbal report from meeting 13th February 2017

Cllr. Newell reported on a successful meeting, noting the minutes would be circulated ahead of the next Environment Committee. Cllr. Newell highlighted the following updates:

The Railway Walk Conservation Group had agreed a work plan for the coming year. Work had started clearing out the pond and would be labelling tree species throughout the year and would be launching a ‘tree of the month’ feature on their Facebook page. 
The Buckingham Canal Society was undertaking work at the Cosgrove end of the canal and was holding their AGM on the 18th March 2017.

The Buckingham Society was updating the Buckingham footpath trails leaflet and may want to include Buckingham’s best examples of trees, e.g. the Silver Lime in the old graveyard.

795/16
Town Action Commission

Minutes from the meeting of 6th January 2017




Cllr. Gateley reported on a successful consultation event, noting that 32 responses to the survey had already been received.  The Chair encouraged all Members to complete the survey and the Deputy Town Clerk was asked to create a link on the Town Council’s webpage. 


          ACTION DEPUTY TOWN CLERK
796/16
Bourton Park Bridge

To receive and agree quotation for supply of Anti Slip inserts. [£1,599 from budget heading 4601/252] AGREED

797/16
News Releases

Members AGREED for Cllr. Bates and Harvey to issue a press release on the Festival of Health. Cllr. Gateley explained the Town Action Commission would be issuing a press release on the success of the market stall consultation.  

798/16
Chair’s Announcements


    None 
799/16
Date of Next Meeting:  Monday 3rd April 2017
Meeting closed at: 20.37
Chair……………………………….
Date…………………………
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